        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APRIL 7, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on April 7, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor, Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
Discussion was held on the parking problem in the village area. This is an issue that comes up at every hearing regarding village properties. There is a need to uphold the parking bylaw, but that discourages downtown housing and businesses. The ZBA is put into a difficult position of having to deny projects or ignore the bylaws.  

Mail
Letter from DPU regarding a public comment hearing on the Tennessee Gas Pipeline
Letter from Building Commissioner denying a ground-mounted solar array at 9 James Barnard Road.

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of February 4, 2016.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Chris, Joe

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the Parsons hearing minutes of February 4, 2016, as amended.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Chris, Joe

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John, to approve the Parsons meeting minutes of March 3, 2016.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstentions: Joe

At 7:42 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a public hearing for Brolin Winning.

The meeting resumed at 8:17 p.m.

Discussion was held on a possible variance for a solar array on James Barnard Road. It was agreed that the Board would require a stamped survey showing the lot and buildings.

The meeting recessed at 8:16 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Ancient Glacier, LLC.

The meeting resumed at 9:25 p.m.

Discussion was held on Shelburne Zoning Bylaw section 10.1.2 concerning the alteration of a building or structure, and how the wording of that section may have evolved over time. In the case in question, Ancient Glacier LLC, it was wondered if the reconstruction could result in a smaller building. Parking remains a problem. Perhaps the town should conduct a parking study to see if there is truly a parking problem in the village area. Similar cases from the past were studied regarding the need for findings, Special Permits, or variances. The Board also suggested that the Planning Board may wish to revisit the parking requirements as to whether they are realistic in the Village Commercial area.
A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, that the Board vote to grant a Special Permit to Brolin Winning to operate a take out food service restaurant as a second primary use at property located at 874 Mohawk Trail, as permitted under Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 4.1.1. Said permit is limited to the term of ownership by the applicant. Said permit is subject to no other conditions.


Voting in Support of motion:  Joe, Michael, Chris, Noah, John

Opposed:    None


Abstentions: None

At 10:35 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Letter regarding DPU hearing
Parsons hearing minutes

Meeting minutes of February 4

Meeting minutes of March 3

Letter from Building Commissioner regarding solar array
